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Anna Milne (SSAC Secretariat)



Doug Brown (Office of the Chief Scientific Adviser)

For Item 4: 
Professor Pete Downes and Professor Andrew Morris
Item 1.

Welcome and Introductions
1.
Professor Glover welcomed members to the meeting.  She introduced and welcomed Diane Strachan as the new Head of the SSAC Secretariat.
2.
Professor Glover noted apologies from Professor Ian Diamond, Dr Russell Greig, Professor Peter Gregory, Professor George Salmond and Lord Winston.
Item 2.

A New Scottish Government
3.
Professor Glover noted that since the last SSAC meeting in March the SNP had been re-elected at the Holyrood elections on the 5 May.  She reported that Michael Russell MSP had been reappointed as Cabinet Secretary for Education and Lifelong Learning with responsibility for Science.  
Item 3.

Future of Life Science in Scotland, Infrastructure and Investment
Background
4.
Professor Glover reported that Scotland’s life science research base has been internationally recognised as excellent.  She noted, however, that while we have a proven track record of securing licensing deals and spinning out companies from the research base we have not been successful at building up companies of scale.  Therefore, there is not an easy correlation between life science research and resultant economic impact.  
5.
Professor Glover reported that while Scotland has a vibrant business angel community, it lacks an active venture capital community.  She reminded colleagues that in order to bring a drug/therapy to market it requires a significant investment over a long period of time.  She explained that many companies had found it difficult to attract sustainable funding over the timescale required and that this was a significant factor limiting the growth of life science companies in Scotland.
6.
Professor Glover noted that in the current financial climate it would be very difficult to change the investment environment to benefit the life science and asked members to consider what other approaches could be taken to grow this sector in Scotland.  Professor Glover suggested that if we cannot grow companies of scale in Scotland we should consider how we can attract companies to locate in Scotland and then make it very difficult to leave.
7.  She presented to members an outline draft proposal she had been considering.  Professor Glover suggested that Scotland could be the location of choice for pharmaceutical companies looking to develop personalised/stratified medicines.  SSAC members discussed the proposal and there was a mixed response including some who were strongly in support and some members who were against the proposal.  As time was limited and members had not had the opportunity to fully debate her proposal Professor Glover thanked members and asked them to feed their comments back to her for further consideration.
Item 4.

Presentation from Professor Pete Downes and Professor Andrew Morris, University of Dundee

8.
Mr Ritchie welcomed Professor’s Downes and Morris to the meeting and thanked Professor Downes for hosting the SSAC meeting at the University of Dundee.  

9.
Professor Downes thanked Mr Ritchie and welcomed SSAC members to the University of Dundee.  Professor Downes provided members with a summary of the University’s history and highlighted the vision for the future of the University. He commented that Life Sciences were one of the areas of particular strength at the university.  He explained that the College of Life Sciences contributed 16% to the local economy, employed more than 1000 people from 56 countries and was one of the largest biotech clusters outside the South of England.  He explained that the College has an international reputation for research excellence particularly in the fields of cancer and collaborates with many of the world’s major pharmaceutical and biotechnology companies. 
10.
Professor Downes highlighted the future strategy for the University and explained that his goal was to provide focus whilst maintaining excellence.  Professor Downes then outlined a number of examples of areas that exemplify the Dundee’s focused approach including the Drug Discovery Unit, the V&A at Dundee and the Centre for Energy Petroleum Mineral Law and Policy.  Professor Downes concluded that he was promoting an open campus ethos with the University at the heart of cultural activity in the city.  He provided the meeting with examples of this including Literary Dundee, Saturday Evening Lecture Series and the development of Dundee University Press.
Professor Andrew Morris Presentation – “Options and opportunities for phenotypic/genotypic research in Scotland”

11.
Professor Downes introduced Professor Andrew Morris and explained that he was a clinician with a particular interest in diabetes he was also Director of the Biomedical Research Institute at the University of Dundee. Professor Morris explained that he leads a translational research team that uses informatics to study the epidemiological and molecular aetiological basis of diabetes and its complications. He also has a major interest in the use of eHealth to support quality improvement and inter-disciplinary patient care.  
12.
Professor Morris commented that biomedical informatics presented a huge opportunity for Scotland and provided a number of examples.  He further noted that by forging collaborations to address this health challenge we are improving patient care and driving value for the NHS.  He highlighted an initiative called the Scottish Academic Health Sciences Collaboration, which is collaboration between Scottish universities and health boards, which will harness Scotland's research power. 
13.
Professor Morris concluded by suggesting some opportunities for the future.  

Discussion

14.
Mr Ritchie thanked Professor’s Morris and Downes for their presentations and opened up the meeting for questions and further discussion.  
Item 5.

Topical Issue Discussion – Funding of Science in Government

15. 
Professor Glover presented an overview of the ‘Funding of Science in Scottish Government’.  She noted that much of the research that was produced as a result of this funding was policy relevant, supported statutory requirements and that the money received was often used to leverage in additional funding from other sources.  SSAC members had a wide ranging discussion around the issue of funding of science in government. 
Item 6.

Minutes of the last meeting 8 March 2011 and Matters Arising
16.
The SSAC agreed and approved the minute of the last SSAC meeting as an accurate record of the meeting held on 8 March 2011.

Scottish Funding Council (SFC) - update on meeting with Paul Hagan

17.
Professor Glover reported that at the last SSAC meeting in March members had agreed that a meeting would be arranged with SFC to discuss links between SSAC and SFC.  Professor Glover reported that she met with Professor Hough and Professor Paul Hagan, Director of Research and Innovation (SFC) on the 19 May. She explained that a number of issues were raised in discussion including the need to take a “Team Scotland” approach.  Professor Glover suggested that SSAC should maintain an ongoing dialogue with the SFC. 
Item 7.

Updates on Work Programmes
9.1
Innovation
18.
Professor Underwood and Mr Ritchie provided a brief update on the ongoing innovation work programme.  They reported that the working group had organised a series of four evening workshops facilitated by Professor Joyce Tait and colleagues at the Innogen Centre (University of Edinburgh).  Professor Underwood explained that the purpose of these workshops was to explore ways in which Scotland could increase the level of economic benefit arising from the nation’s investment in the science and engineering base.  He noted that over 140 key senior players from both industry, academia and the public sector who have significant experience in the arena were invited to attend. Professor Underwood reported that they had experienced a tremendous response to the invitation and approximately forty people signed up to attend the four sessions.  A report of the workshops would be produced by Innogen by the middle of July.  
19.
Professor Underwood noted that the next stage would be for the working group to consider the output of the report and identify the main themes for further activity/follow-up.  Professor Underwood noted that, in addition, to the workshops the group had engaged a MBA student from the University of Edinburgh to do a piece of research that would underpin the work of the main group.  Mr Ritchie commented that his initial observations were that there had been some very interesting material emerge from the workshops and he suggested that SSAC had tapped into a community that had not been engaged previously on this topic.
9.2
Science Education
20.
Professor Hough reported that since the SSAC Science Education workshop on the 14 December the working group had been considering ideas on how to improve coordination of activity to support teachers with the new Curriculum for Excellence.  He noted that the working group had also engaged with a number of relevant individuals and organisations.  
21.
Professor Hough reported that the next stage of this work programme was a further workshop on 15 June, primarily with industry colleagues, to explore further how industry could better link with schools and universities to support science education in Scotland.  He further noted that the working group would be meeting with Bill Maxwell, interim CEO of the new education agency Education Scotland which will bring Learning and Teaching Scotland (LTS) and Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Education (HMIE) together into one organisation.

22.
Finally, Professor Hough noted that a meeting was planned with colleagues in the Scottish Government who were taking forward the forthcoming Technology for Learning strategy.
9.3
Energy Cradle to Grave
23.
Professor Glover reported that they had received a final report on the Energy Cradle to Grave work programme.
Item 8.

Chairs’ Updates
24.
Professor Glover Update
· Professor Glover updated members on progress for the appointment of a new Chief Scientific Adviser for Scotland
· Professor Glover reported that Mr Ritchie’s term as Co-Chair of the SSAC would come to an end at the end of 2011.  She noted that the process for appointing a new Co-Chair would commence shortly.  She reported that members who had less than one year left on Council would not be eligible to stand for the position of Co-Chair,
· Professor Glover provided members with update on progress with the Saltire Prize.

25.
Mr Ritchie Update
No updates.
Item 9.

Member’s Updates
· A member reported that the UK Space Conference would take place on 4-5 July.  

· A member updated colleagues on the publication of the EPSRC International Review on Mathematical Sciences.

· A member updated SSAC on two new developments at the University of Edinburgh.  He reported that the MRC Human Genetics Unit was to become part of the University and that the National (UK) Avian Facility currently at the Institute of Animal Health site at Compton was moving to the Roslin Institute (University of Edinburgh).
· A member noted that the Royal Society was beginning a new, major policy study on the use of scientific information as it affects scientists and society.  The study will be led by Professor Geoffrey Boulton and a high-level working group.  The Society has launched a call for evidence and welcomes submissions as soon as possible, and before the 5 August 2011.
· A member reported that the Technology Strategy Board (TSB) had so far identified three technology areas for setting up a Technology Innovation Centres (TIC).  The first TIC, focusing on high value manufacturing, was announced in January.  The second centre will focus on cell therapies and third centre will focus on offshore renewable energy.  He reported that the TSB were currently considering a further ten candidate areas from which a further three will be chosen for further centres in the short term.   
· A member reported that on 15 March the Scottish Government and the TSB announced £10m joint funding as part of the TSB’s DALLAS (Delivering Assisted Living Lifestyles at Scale) competition.  He noted that the DALLAS project and the wider Scottish Assisted Living Programme has come about as a direct result of Scotland’s high profile on national telecare and telehealth developments and the positive relationship between Scottish Government, NHS, Public Sector organisations and Industry that resulted from the SSAC’s work on Technologies for Assisted Living.
· A member reported that he had contributed to a recent David Hume Institute Essay on Higher Education.
· A member updated the Council on progress with the RSE Enterprise Fellowships.  
· A member updated colleagues on his efforts to promote bio-refining as a sustainable option for the future of the chemical/agricultural sectors in Scotland.  
· A member reported that a draft Scottish Marine Plan had been published and was currently under consideration.

· A member noted that the RSE had established a Young Academy and that there was currently a call for application for suitable candidates.  Members were encouraged to bring this to the attention of suitable candidates.

Item 10.
Any Other Business

26.
No items raised.

Item 11.
Date of the next meeting – 6 -7 September 2011 – Heriot Watt University
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